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USDA Announces Pandemic Assistance for 
Timber Harvesters and Haulers 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is providing up 
to $200 million to provide relief to timber harvesting and 
timber hauling businesses that have experienced losses due 
to COVID-19 as part of USDA’s Pandemic Assistance for 
Producers initiative. Loggers and truckers can apply for 
assistance through USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) July 
22 through Oct. 15, 2021. The Pandemic Assistance for 
Timber Harvesters and Haulers program (PATHH) is administered by FSA in partnership 
with the U.S. Forest Service. 

The Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021, authorized this critical assistance for the 
timber industry. Timber harvesting and hauling businesses that have experienced a gross 
revenue loss of at least 10% during the period of Jan. 1 and Dec. 1, 2020, compared to 
the period of Jan. 1 and Dec. 1, 2019, are encouraged to apply. 

Program Details 

To be eligible for payments, individuals or legal entities must be a timber harvesting or 
timber hauling business where 50% or more of its gross revenue is derived from one or 
more of the following: 

• Cutting timber. 
• Transporting timber. 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins/2e931a7


• Processing of wood on-site on the forest land (chipping, grinding, converting to 
biochar, cutting to smaller lengths, etc.). 

Payments will be based on the applicant’s gross revenue received from Jan. 1, 2019, 
through Dec. 1, 2019, minus gross revenue received from Jan. 1, 2020, through Dec. 1, 
2020, multiplied by 80%. FSA will issue an initial payment equal to the lesser of the 
calculated payment amount or $2,000 as applications are approved. A second payment 
will be made after the signup period has ended based upon remaining PATHH funds. 

The maximum amount that a person or legal entity may receive directly is $125,000. 

Applying for Assistance 

Loggers and truckers can apply for PATHH beginning on July 22 by completing form FSA-
1118, Pandemic Assistance for Timber Harvesters and Haulers Program application, and 
certifying to their gross revenue for 2019 and 2020 on the application. Additional 
documentation may be required. Visit farmers.gov/pathh for more information on how to 
apply. 

Applications can be submitted to the FSA office at any USDA Service Center nationwide 
by mail, fax, hand delivery, or via electronic means. To find a local FSA office, loggers and 
truckers can visit farmers.gov/service-locator. They can also call 877-508-8364 to speak 
directly with a USDA employee ready to offer assistance. 

Webinar 

FSA will host an educational webinar on PATHH on Wednesday, July 21 at 3 p.m. 
Eastern. Interested participants must register for the webinar. 

 
USDA to Provide Pandemic Assistance to 
Livestock Producers for Animal Losses 

Livestock and poultry producers who suffered losses during 
the pandemic due to insufficient access to processing can 
apply for assistance for those losses and the cost of 
depopulation and disposal of the animals. The U.S. 
Department of Agriculture (USDA) Secretary Vilsack 
announced the Pandemic Livestock Indemnity Program 
(PLIP) in [recorded] remarks at the National Pork Industry 
Conference in Wisconsin Dells, WI.  The announcement is 

part of USDA’s Pandemic Assistance for Producers initiative. Livestock and poultry 
producers can apply for assistance through USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) July 20 
through Sept. 17, 2021. 

The Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021, authorized payments to producers for losses 
of livestock or poultry depopulated from March 1, 2020 through December 26, 2020, due 
to insufficient processing access as a result of the pandemic. PLIP payments will be 
based on 80% of the fair market value of the livestock and poultry and for the cost of 
depopulation and disposal of the animal. Eligible livestock and poultry include swine, 
chickens and turkeys. 

PLIP Program Details 

http://www.farmers.gov/pathh?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
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Eligible livestock must have been depopulated from March 1, 2020, through December 26, 
2020, due to insufficient processing access as a result of the pandemic. Livestock must 
have been physically located in the U.S. or a territory of the U.S. at the time of 
depopulation. 

Eligible livestock owners include persons or legal entities who, as of the day the eligible 
livestock was depopulated, had legal ownership of the livestock. Packers, live poultry 
dealers and contract growers are not eligible for PLIP. 

PLIP payments compensate participants for 80% of both the loss of the eligible livestock 
or poultry and for the cost of depopulation and disposal based on a single payment rate 
per head.  PLIP payments will be calculated by multiplying the number of head of eligible 
livestock or poultry by the payment rate per head, and then subtracting the amount of any 
payments the eligible livestock or poultry owner has received for disposal of the livestock 
or poultry under the Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) Environmental 
Quality Incentives Program (EQIP) or a state program. The payments will also be reduced 
by any Coronavirus Food Assistance Program (CFAP 1 and 2) payments paid on the 
same inventory of swine that were depopulated. 

There is no per person or legal entity payment limitation on PLIP payments. To be eligible 
for payments, a person or legal entity must have an average adjusted gross income (AGI) 
of less than $900,000 for tax years 2016, 2017 and 2018. 

Applying for Assistance 

Eligible livestock and poultry producers can apply for PLIP starting July 20, 2021, by 
completing the FSA-620, Pandemic Livestock Indemnity Program application, and 
submitting it to any FSA county office. Additional documentation may be required. Visit 
farmers.gov/plip for a copy of the Notice of Funding Availability and more information on 
how to apply. 

Applications can be submitted to the FSA office at any USDA Service Center nationwide 
by mail, fax, hand delivery or via electronic means. To find your local FSA office, visit 
farmers.gov/service-locator. Livestock and poultry producers can also call 877-508-8364 
to speak directly with a USDA employee ready to offer assistance. 

 
USDA Opens Signup for CLEAR30, Expands 
Pilot to Be Nationwide 
Landowners and agricultural producers currently enrolled in 
the Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) now have a 
wider opportunity to enroll in a 30-year contract through the 
Clean Lakes, Estuaries, And Rivers initiative, called 
CLEAR30. The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is 
expanding CLEAR30 – a water-quality focused option 
available through CRP – to be nationwide now. 

Interested producers with CRP contracts expiring 
September 30, 2021, should sign up by August 6, 2021. CLEAR30 provides an 
opportunity for producers to receive incentives for a 30-year commitment to water quality 
practices on their CRP land, building on their original 10- to 15-year CRP contracts. 

http://www.farmers.gov/plip?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
http://www.farmers.gov/service-locator?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


These long-term contracts ensure that practices remain in place for 30 years, which 
improves water quality through reducing sediment and nutrient runoff and helping prevent 
algal blooms. 

About CLEAR30 

CLEAR30 was created by the 2018 Farm Bill to better address water quality concerns. 
Originally, CLEAR30 was only available in the Great Lakes and Chesapeake Bay 
watersheds. Now, access is expanded to agricultural producers nationwide. 

Eligible producers must have certain water quality benefitting practices currently enrolled 
under continuous CRP or through the Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program 
(CREP), under contracts that are expiring on September 30, 2021. 

These long-term contracts will help ensure that conservation impacts and benefits remain 
in place for 30 years, reducing sediment and nutrient runoff and, ultimately, algal blooms. 
Conservation in riparian areas also provides important carbon sequestration benefits. 
Traditional CRP contracts run from 10 to 15 years. 

Annual rental payments for landowners who enroll in CLEAR30 will be equal to the current 
Continuous CRP annual payment rate plus a 20% water quality incentive and annual rate 
adjustment of 27.5%. 

How to Sign Up 

To sign up for CLEAR30, contact your local USDA Service Center by August 6, 2021. 
While USDA offices may be closed to visitors because of the pandemic, Service Center 
staff continue to work with agricultural producers via phone, email, and other digital tools. 
To conduct business, please contact your local USDA Service Center. Contact information 
can be found at farmers.gov/service-locator. 

More Information 

CLEAR30 is an option available through CRP, which is one of the world’s largest voluntary 
conservation programs with a long track record of preserving topsoil, sequestering carbon 
and reducing nitrogen runoff, as well providing healthy habitat for wildlife. 

Under the Biden-Harris Administration, USDA is engaged in a whole-of-government effort 
to combat the climate crisis and conserve and protect our nation’s lands, biodiversity, and 
natural resources including our soil, air and water. As such, CLEAR30 contracts receive a 
water quality incentive and a climate-smart practice incentive. Through conservation 
practices and partnerships, USDA aims to enhance economic growth and create new 
streams of income for farmers, ranchers, producers, and private foresters. Successfully 
meeting these challenges will require USDA and our agencies to pursue a coordinated 
approach alongside USDA stakeholders, including state, local, and tribal governments. 

USDA touches the lives of all Americans each day in so many positive ways. In the Biden-
Harris Administration, USDA is transforming America’s food system with a greater focus 
on more resilient local and regional food production, fairer markets for all producers, 
ensuring access to safe, healthy and nutritious food in all communities, building new 
markets and streams of income for farmers and producers using climate smart food and 
forestry practices, making historic investments in infrastructure and clean energy 
capabilities in rural America, and committing to equity across the Department by removing 
systemic barriers and building a workforce more representative of America. 



To enroll in CLEAR30, please contact your local USDA Service Center. For more 
information on CRP, visit the Conservation Reserve Program. 

 
Farm Service Agency Now Accepting 
Nominations for County Committee Members 

The U.S. Department of 
Agriculture (USDA) Farm 
Service Agency (FSA) 
began accepting 
nominations for county 
committee members on 
June 15. Elections will 
occur in certain Local 
Administrative Areas 
(LAA) for these members 
who make important 
decisions about how 
federal farm programs 

are administered locally. All nomination forms for the 2021 election must be postmarked or 
received in the local FSA office by Aug. 2, 2021. 

Agricultural producers who participate or cooperate in a USDA program, and reside in the 
LAA that is up for election this year, may be nominated for candidacy for the county 
committee. A cooperating producer is someone who has provided information about their 
farming or ranching operation to FSA, even if they have not applied or received program 
benefits. Individuals may nominate themselves or others and qualifying organizations may 
also nominate candidates. USDA encourages minority producers, women and beginning 
farmers or ranchers to nominate, vote, and hold office. 

Nationwide, more than 7,700 dedicated members of the agricultural community serving on 
FSA county committees. The committees are made up of three to 11 members who serve 
three-year terms. Producers serving on FSA county committees play a critical role in the 
day-to-day operations of the agency. Committee members are vital to how FSA carries out 
disaster programs, as well as conservation, commodity and price support programs, 
county office employment and other agricultural issues. 

LAAs are elective areas for FSA committees in a single county or multi-county jurisdiction. 
This may include LAAs that are focused on an urban or suburban area. 

More Information 

Producers should contact their local FSA office today to register and find out how to get 
involved in their county’s election. They should check with their local USDA Service 
Center to see if their LAA is up for election this year. To be considered, a producer must 
be registered and sign an FSA-669A nomination form or an FSA-669-A-3 for urban county 
committees. The form and other information about FSA county committee elections are 
available at fsa.usda.gov/elections. 

Election ballots will be mailed to eligible voters beginning Nov. 1, 2021. To find your local 
USDA Service Center, visit farmers.gov/service-locator. 
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Vermont Farm Service Agency 
356 Mountain View Drive, Suite 104 

Colchester, VT 05446 

Lana Walden, Acting State Executive Director 
lana.walden@usda.gov 

Phone: 802-658-2803 
Fax: 855-794-3676 

Addison County Office 

Tina Williams, Acting County Executive Dir. 
802-771-3027 
tina.williams2@usda.gov  

David Girard, Jr., Farm Loan Manager 
802-771-3031 
david.girard@usda.gov 

Franklin/Grand Isle County Office 

Laurie Locke, County Executive Director 
802-528-4162 
laurie.locke@usda.gov 

Ryan Howrigan, Farm Loan Manager 
802-528-4160 
ryan.howrigan@usda.gov 

Caledonia/Essex County Office 

Patricia Matte, County Executive Director 
802-424-3146 
patricia.matte@usda.gov 

Rutland/Bennington County Office 

Tina Williams, County Executive Director 
802-775-8034, ext. 111 
tina.williams2@usda.gov 

Chittenden/Washington County Office 

Lawrence Parker, County Executive Director 
802-288-8155, ext. 102 
lawrence.parker@usda.gov 

Windham/Windsor County Offices 

Christine Lary, County Executive Director 
Windham: 802-254-9766, ext. 3032 
Windsor: 802-295-7942, ext. 3168 
chris.lary@usda.gov 

Lamoille/Orleans County Offices 

Heather Mateja, County Executive Director 
Orleans: 802-334-6090, ext. 7016 
Lamoille: 802-888-4935, ext. 3002 (Tues.) 
heather.mateja@usda.gov 

Angela Goodridge, Farm Loan Manager 
802-334-6090, ext. 7003 
angela.goodridge@usda.gov 
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USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

 

USDA Farm Service Agency 
www.fsa.usda.gov  |  contact us 

 

SUBSCRIBER SERVICES: 
Manage Subscriptions  |  Help 
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